MINUTES

Hamilfon Band Booster

4/23/24 6:30pm via ZOOM| Meeting called to order by Charity Klinger

In Attfendance

Joe Herrick (Director), Charity Klinger (President), Amity Pothoff (Vice-President) Jeff Johnson (Treasurer),
Stacy Engelsman (Secretary)

Approval of Minutes

Reviewed meeting minutes from March 18, 2024 meeting.
Motion to approve the minutes was made by Jeff, Support by Charity.

All attendees accept the prior meeting minutes as written.

Treasurer Report

Balances as of 4/22/24

General Fund Account - $25,165.97

Trip Account - $3,177.77

Motion to approve the treasurer report was made by Stacy, Support by Charity.

All attendees accept the treasurer's report as presented.

Committee Reports

FOOD - Charity will send an email to Jenn requesting that a donation request be sent out through WISH for
snacks and bottled water for upcoming marching performances. Stacy will pick up ice cream
sandwiches/popsicles for the Memorial Day parade.

FUNDRAISING - OPEN POSITION

UNIFORMS - Thank you to all who donated to the raincoat fundraiser. The funds have been raised and the
raincoats have been ordered! They will arrive in June/July and be ready for the 24-25 marching season! Charity
discussed the need for additional storage/shelving for uniforms in the highschool band room. Joe will discuss
with the school and plans will be made to install something over the summer. Charity will double check
pricing on dry cleaning for uniforms so uniforms are ready to be sent out for cleaning as soon as school ends
for the year.



Director’s Report

Tulip Time Parades - a request will be made for a band member parent to walk alongside the bands during
each parade.

Festival is this coming Thursday and the only need is bottled water, which Charity will take care of. The trailer
will be loaded during band hour.

Banquet is scheduled for May 15. Parents/students will bring dessert items. Boosters will supply coffee, punch
and paper goods.

New Business

Band Camp pricing was reviewed for the 24-25 school year. The general band camp fee will increase by $10 to
cover the cost of increasing food. The camp fee will now be $50 which will also include the show t-shirt. The
increase to the band camp fee was motioned by Amity, supported by Charity. All in attendance supported.

Next Meeting

Next Meeting - Monday, July 15, 2024
Time: 6:30pm
Where: Zoom

Amity made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:32p, all agreed.

Board 2023-2024

Officers:

President: Charity Klinger (klinger520@gmail.com)
Vice-President: Amity Pothoff (amitygreer@gmail.com)
Secretary: Stacy Engelsman (stacyengelsman@gmail.com)
Treasurer: Jeff Johnson (jjohnson@hope.edu)

Board 2024-2025

Officers:

President: Amity Pothoff (amitygreer@gmail.com)

Vice - President: Charity Klinger (klinger520@gmail.com)
Secretary: Stacy Engelsman (stacyengelsman@gmail.com)
Treasurer: Jeff Johnson (jjohnson@hope.edu)
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